MINUTES

RENDCOMB PARISH COUNCIL

Meeting held on 9th March 2022 at 7 pm at Rendcomb Village Hall
Present :              

                                 Mr Graham Horwood GH (Chair)
                                 Mrs Annabel Purcell AP

                                 Mr Richard Norton RN
                                 Mr Sam Parkes SP

                                 Mrs Lucia Dinkel LD

                                 Caroline Norton - Clerk                                                                    

In attendance:    Mr Paul Hodgkinson

                            Mrs Jenny Forde     
                            Mr Neil Golding-item 4
                            Mr Hugh Merrell-item 4                    
                            Mr Nick Sutton-item 4     
1. Apologies

None                                           
2.  Declaration of Interests

None.  
3.  Minutes of last Meeting
Agreed and signed by GH.
4. Matters Arising

Mr Neil Golding, Mr Hugh Merrell and Mr Nick Sutton came to discuss the planned barn conversions at Greenmeadow Farm, application for planning is due to be submitted in due course.
Footpaths- Parish councillors to arrange a walk in the spring date tbc.

Parish/town councils to pay for elections from 2023.  

College not keen on walkers in the wood.

5. Planning   
Rendcomb airfield – awaiting further details, planning meeting and discussions still on-going Jenny Forde reported.
Jenny Forde suggested people look online at the local plan.

Springfield House – Concerns raised that building works very extended given limited planning applications, concern re  swimming pool, very large wooden shed with roof and climbing frame etc . GH had already contacted CDC awaiting reply.
 6.  Highways
       20 MPH in villages– will find out soon, CDC supports.
       Road at Whiteway/Rendcomb flooding again and lots of mud everywhere. PH to  
       report again, discussed the possibility of PC putting some money in and may be 
       matched funding.

       Road signs on main road are very dirty, with lots of foliage, so hard to see. PH 
       has raised this, PC to provide a list and photos.
       One of the white gates on main road has gone to be mended PH to find out status. 
      7.   Finance
           £12,321.47 in the bank.  
8. Correspondence
Mr Nick Parsons emailed and telephoned about date of the next Parish Council meeting,clerk emailed with date.
Gaptc subscription due in April.
9. Any Other Business

Queen’s platinum jubilee 2nd -5th June 2022 – discussed maybe to plant some snow drops and/or a tree.
            Litter pick Saturday 26th March 10am
            GH to contact Paul Lane re tree by bus stop and GCC re bus stop sign, both 
            damaged in storm.

             GH counted 18 salt bins in the Parish, maybe we could replace some.
10. Subsequent Meetings

Wednesday 11th May 2022 Annual meeting at 7pm at Rendcomb village hall.
  Parish council meeting to follow on
 
 
